
 

 

 

 

 

 

Obituary for Paul Dodd 

 

We first remember Paul back in 1984 when working from the Otis City branch in Adler Street. 

Paul was at that time a Service Supervisor and looked after one of the Key areas within the 

branch. Paul was always immaculately turned out and was very customer focused and had 

excellent communication skills which aligned him for further development and it was not long 

before he had a thirst for Service and Repair Sales. 

Following a major reorganisation in 1996 The major Modernisation Sales Team was formed 

and Paul was part of the team with both Gordon McIntosh and Mark Jones. Success followed 

and Paul’s skills were best suited to his meticulous detail in building the correct scheme and 

completing his paperwork which was always second to none.  

Paul was very keen on tinkering with classic cars and also had a passion for football and he 

regularly played for the Otis football team. 

In Later years, Paul worked in the independent lift market before finally settling into 

consultancy work with Dunbar and Boardman. 

Otis lost a great asset when Paul decided to have a change in his career and will always be 

fondly remembered by all of his close working colleagues past and present. 

 

Words by Gordon McIntosh & Mark Jones. 

 

 

 


